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We gather here today to take stock of fundamental concerns

regarding the world's predicament at the end of the second milenium after
the coming of Christ. You have come from all parts of the world to this
Caribbean city of Ponce to identify the signs of hope and priority issues in
the advancement of humankind towards its encounter with the limits of

our natural endowment. May God help us in our endeavours.

As President of the Puerto Rican Chapter I welcome you to Ponce and
to Puerto Rico on behalf of all the members of the Chapter, and on behalf
of the people of Puerto Rico who are deeply satisfied that you have chosen

our country to discuss these matters at your Annual Conference of 1996.
On their behalf I would also like to state our pleasure with the presence of
His Highness, the Prince of Asturias, in our country and at this meeting.
Prince Felipe, you bear a particular relationship to our people for
having bestowed upon us the prize that bears your name for our defense
of the Spanish language. In the few days that you have spent on this
island, I am sure that you will have confirmed the wisdom in bestowing
this award. For you will have perceived that, beyond current official
bilingualism, Spanish remains the language of the Puerto Rican people
and the most clear expression of our hispanic heritage. We are proud of

that heritage, and determined to preserve it as an essential part of our

Puerto Rican identity.















